
Newsletter #1
September 21, 2022

Principal Message
Dear Parents/Guardians:
A warm welcome to all of our St. Michael’s family! We are very excited to meet the new
families joining our school community for the first time. We are off to a terrific start and our
students are very content in their classes. The orientation days for our Pre-K and Kindergarten
students were very successful and all of our students are settling in nicely to their school
routines. As the principal of St. Michael’s School, I am looking forward to working with you
and your children to provide the best learning experience possible.
Let me introduce you to our newest staff members:

Kindergarten~ Miss Hannah Evans
Pre-K EA: Mrs. Ashley Duffield
Family School Liaison- Mrs. Shaylen Hildebrand

A big THANK YOU to Ryan (head caretaker) & Mr. Clinton (caretaker) for working tirelessly
over the summer to clean our school in preparation for our staff and students. We also have a
brand new gymnasium floor that we’re so excited to play on!
We know that our students and families have been looking forward to a “normal” start to the
school year. Please remember that although our COVID restrictions have eased, we are asking
that if your child is unhealthy- please keep them home. Our staff is following the same
protocol; we all need to ensure that we continue to do our part in keeping our school safe and
healthy. As well, be on the lookout for information on volunteer opportunities in our school
from your child’s teacher! Thank you to all for a great first few weeks!
We are excited to work in a learning partnership with you and it is our hope that our students
and families will experience a year of spiritual, academic, and personal growth. Our Holy Spirit
Catholic School Division has a new faith theme for the next 3 years ‘Arise! Build! Rejoice!’ As
we launch into the first year theme, ‘Arise! Pilgrims of Hope’ we are truly filled with a renewed
sense of hope and love as we return to school this year.
Our student handbook on the website is currently being updated. The purpose of this
handbook is to provide information about the philosophy, major practices, and regulations that
guide the daily operations at St. Michael’s School. Following this letter helpful information for
this time of year is included in this newsletter while the handbook is being revised. Please
take time to read this helpful information. St. Michael’s School is a very special place where
staff, parents and parish work together to provide a high-quality Catholic education for our
students through a framework of mutual respect and participation. We strive to foster a warm,
welcoming, and inclusive culture, where all students are valued and feel they belong, As our
motto says, ‘Rise Above! Inspire Greatness!’; it’s what we do! The staff and administration are



Faith Focus
ARISE! Pilgrims of Hope



The 2022/2023 school year sees Holy Spirit Catholic Schools
embarking on a new 3-year faith plan entitled ARISE! Pilgrims of
Hope. It is always exciting to begin a new journey and to see the
new road open up before us. The guiding Scripture for the 3-year
plan is found in Isaiah 6:8 - Then I heard the voice of the Lord
saying, “Whom shall I send, and who will go for us?” And I said,
“Here am I; send me!” We as a division are asking God to send us
on this journey!


As we move forward on our journey we are also guided by the words of Pope Francis from his
apostolic exhortation to young people and the entire people of God entitled Christus Vivit. We
read his words from paragraph 199 below:


199 If we journey together, young and old, we can be firmly rooted in the present, and from
here, revisit the past and look to the future. To revisit the past in order to learn from history
and heal old wounds that at times still trouble us. To look to the future in order to nourish our
enthusiasm, cause dreams to emerge, awaken prophecies and enable hope to blossom.
Together, we can learn from one another, warm hearts, inspire minds with the light of the
Gospel, and lend new strength to our hands.


So these are our calls on this new 3 year journey, to learn from one another, to warm hearts, to
inspire minds with the light of the Gospel, and to lend new strength to our hands. May God
bless us as we embark on this journey!


Important Faith Dates
September 29 - The Feast of St. Michael
October 23 World Mission Sunday

looking forward to all the teaching and learning opportunities and possibilities that this year
holds for our students. Together this will be a great year!
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November 1 - All Saints Day
November 2 - All Souls Day
November 6 - Catholic Education Sunday

Leaving Early??
If your child needs to leave

school early, please notify the
office at 403-627-3488 as early
as possible. Keep in mind that

during recess it can be
challenging to find students

when they are outside.

Office Hours
Monday - Thursday
8:00 am to 4:00 pm

Friday's
8:00 am to 2:00 pm

French for Beginners
Wed evenings: Sept 28- Nov 16

7:00 - 9:00 pm at the school
Cost: $40


Instructor: Toni Salonen
Will include pronunciation,

vocabulary and conversation.
Register by calling the school.
Payments are made directly to
the instructor on the first night

of class.

Facebook @stmichaelspc

About Us

864 Christie Avenue, Pincher C… mikeadmin@holyspirit.ab.ca

403-627-3488 smpc.holyspirit.ab.ca
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School Picture Day
Tuesday, October 18th

Remember...
There's no school on Friday,
September 23 or on Friday,
September 30th.

Orange Shirt Day
Wear orange on Thursday,
September 29th
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